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13th September 2024 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

It is hard to believe we have only been back at school for 2 weeks. So much has already been achieved. The chil-

dren are very settled in their new classes and engaging with their new topics.  Our Early Years children have com-

pleted their first full time week. It is lovely to see so many smiling faces coming through the gate each day. I am 

sure there will be some tired children this weekend! 

Town Twinning News 

Last Friday, Mrs Kidd spent a day with our French School Henri Wallon. The French children enjoyed joining in a 

story in English and creating their own books. Mrs Kidd took drawings from our year 4 children to give to their 

French friends. It was a great start to our international partnership this year! Mrs Kidd also gave a speech at a 

special civic event celebrating 30 years of friendship between Woking and Le Plessis Robinson. Mrs Kidd spoke 

warmly of the partnership between Barnsbury and Henri Wallon school, which has now reached a ten-year mile-

stone – a great cause for celebration! Our Year 4 classes look forward to sending and receiving class letters from 

France in the coming weeks. 

               

Green Flag 

We are very pleased to be able to share that Barnsbury has been successful in achieving the Green Flag Eco 

schools award. 

‘Congratulations on your Eco-Schools Green Flag with Distinction. We encourage everyone involved to take great 

pride from their wonderful achievements – your year of activity has been inspiring.’ 

A very big well done to Miss Freeland who leads our Outdoor learning and Eco team and Mrs White, our Forest 

school leader, who have both put in a lot of work and continue to champion our Eco curriculum. 

 



 
Children and Back to School Social Media - Wayne Denner  

This time of year, parents all over the country will be focusing on their children. Whether they're going to school for 

the first time, or they're seasoned educational veterans, the same feeling will fill parents and guardians. A feeling of 

concern for the year ahead but also excitement and pride that they're embarking on the same journey, they them-

selves made years prior. In recent years it has become a tradition to post 'back to school' content, to Facebook and 

Instagram. However, this practice comes with unseen dangers. Over on his blog Wayne Denner has written about 

this issue extensively, in a short but worthwhile read he exposes some of the potential issues, lurking in the e-

space. If interested, please follow the link below:  

https://www.waynedenner.com/protect-your-child-the-hidden-dangers-of-posting-back-to-school-photos-on-
social-media/ 
 

Petition for Traffic calming on Wych Hill Rise and Blackbridge Road 

Dear Parents,  

Many of us and / or our children walk to and from school via Wych Hill Rise. The residents in this area have been 

concerned for many years, and the recent roadworks in the area and subsequent increased traffic on Wych Hill Rise 

and Blackbridge Road have once more highlighted how dangerous this section of road is for pedestrians and the 

need for a review, and for the implementation of traffic calming measures.  

Please sign the petition using the following link to highlight the issue and ask our local council, county council and 

MP to work together to improve the road safety for the community.  

https://www.ipetitions.com/petition/traffic-calming-WHR-Blackbridge 
Even if you are not a regular pedestrian on these roads, please sign the petition as improved safety for our local 

community can only be a good thing for all of us. 

Have a lovely weekend and enjoy the sunshine!     

 
With kind regards 
 
 
 
 
Miss Louise Powell 
Deputy Headteacher 

https://www.waynedenner.com/protect-your-child-the-hidden-dangers-of-posting-back-to-school-photos-on-social-media/
https://www.waynedenner.com/protect-your-child-the-hidden-dangers-of-posting-back-to-school-photos-on-social-media/
https://www.ipetitions.com/petition/traffic-calming-WHR-Blackbridge


Dates for your diary 2024-25 

Autumn Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September  

Monday 9th 9.00am Year 2 Parent Information Meeting 

Tuesday 10th 2.30pm Year 5 Parent Information Meeting 

Wednesday 11th 8.00am Governors Meeting  

Friday 13th 9.00am Year 6 Parent Information Meeting 

Monday 16th 9.00am  Year 3 Parent Information Meeting 

Tuesday17th 2.30pm Reception Parent Information meeting 

Thursday 19th 2.30pm Year 1 Parent Information Meeting 

October  

Tuesday 1st 9.00am Prospective Parent Tour 

Thursday 3rd 2.00pm Prospective Parent Tour 

Friday 4th 9.00am 4D Class Assembly 

Tuesday 8th 2.00pm Prospective Parent Tour 

Thursday 10th 9.00am Prospective Parent Tour 

Friday 11th 9.00am Year 3 Harvest Assembly 

Friday 25th 9.00am 5M Class Assembly 

Monday 28th to  1st Half Term 

November  

Friday 1st  Half Term 

Monday 4th INSET Day 

Tuesday 5th INSET Day 

Wednesday 6th Children return after half term 

Monday 18th 9.00am Prospective Parent Tour 

Wednesday 20th 2.00pm Prospective Parent Tour 

Friday 29th 9.00am 6L Class Assembly 

December  

Friday 6th 9.00am 3M Class Assembly 

Friday 20th 1.15pm End of Term 



Dates for Class Assemblies 2024-25 

All class assemblies will be on a Friday morning and will be held in the main 

school hall at 9.00am 

 

Autumn Term 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4th October 4D 

25th October 5M 

29th November 6L 

6th December 3M 

7th February 6G 

14th February 4J 

14th March 5T 

21st March 1M 

28th March 1B 

2nd May 3B 

16th May 2M 

23rd May 2T 

27th June Oak 

4th July Ash 



 

 

 

Star of the  

Week 

 

 

Effort  

Award 

 

 

Values  

Award 

Oak Matteo Billy Sadie 

Ash Isla Reggie Anna 

1B Ruobing Elliot Hugo 

1M Pipalina Abdullah Imaan 

2M 2M Isla Isaac 

2T 2T Joziah Jo 

3B Zachary Caitlin Finlay 

3M Shelby-Lee Priyam Catrin 

4D Finlay Natalia Keshawn 

4J Lucy Yusef Steve 

5M Isobel Ben Ruohan 

5T Vinnie Pippa Kaylah 

6G Ashley Balazs Maira 

6L Michael Oliver Annukka 

Congratulations to the Eco this week:  

Rebecca (2M), Saharsh (2T) 

Congratulations to the recipients of a 

WOW certificate this week:  Joao (5T), 

Kaylah (5T), George A (5T) 



 

Reception Reception have settled into 

Barnsbury so well after their first 

full week. The children have al-

ready shown independence and 

resilience as they follow new 

rules and routines. Oak and Ash 

class have been getting to know 

members of their class and hav-

ing lots of fun in the classrooms 

and outdoor area. We have en-

joyed daily dough disco to 

strengthen our fingers, and Jump 

Start Jonny to develop our coor-

dination. We have practiced do-

ing fantastic walking on our way 

to lunch. We hope everyone has a 

relaxing weekend after such a 

busy week.  

 

The first week of Year 2 was full of excitement and fun! Year 2 children came back with tons of energy, 

ready to dive into new adventures. There was plenty of laughter as we tackled fresh topics, played 

games, and got creative with our lessons. From making new friends to sharing stories from the break, 

the classroom was buzzing with enthusiasm. It’s been a fantastic start, and we can already tell this year 

is going to be an amazing journey!

 
Our first topic this term is SENSATIONAL SAFARI, which has been extra exciting. We have already learnt 

about Kenya and gone on a Barnsbury Safari on the KS1 playground. We saw giraffe, lion, elephants 

and so much more. We are super excited about this topic and we cannot wait to learn even more! 



 

Year 4 What an incredible start to the brand new academic year.  Our year 4 children have settled in 
really quickly, and are having loads of fun learning.  Our English is based on The Stone Age, 
and incorporates reading material based on this.  In the photo below you can see Miss James 
completing a paired reading exercise with Elsie. The book they are reading, Stig of the Dump, 
forms the foundation for our Destination Reader programme. 
Place Value is the aspect of the curriculum which is being dealt with and developed in our 
Maths lessons, and the photos below show how the children work actively during all les-
sons.  Cognition and the development thereof, encompasses very much the concrete opera-
tional stage at this level, and so many of the learning experiences are practical manipulation 
of resources.  Games are also a great way to reinforce all learning which takes place, and be-
low you can see the children 'actively' involved in learning, as well as trying their numeracy 
skills in playing Times Table Snap.  A fond favourite.   

 

Year 6 

Year 6 have had a fantastic start. As a fun team building activity we held a competition in small teams. The challenge was to 
upcycle a black bin bag and made a new outfit. With our new 'fashionable' outfits we held a catwalk and viewed all the crea-
tions. Watch out Stella McCartney.  
 
We have also started our geography topic on 'Adventurers and Explorers'. We began by looking at famous explorers through 
history and held a knockout tournament to decide which explorer had achieved the most. 
 
In science we learnt about camouflage as part of our 'Living Things' topic. Our WOW activity was to camouflage a butterfly, 
hide it in our classroom and then play hide and seek with the other class. Could we find all the butterflies hidden in each 
room? 
 
In English we have started reading 'Shackleton's Journey'. As a class we looked at the advert placed by Shackleton, looking 
for willing crew members to join his expedition. The job would be poorly paid with hazardous conditions and safe return 
doubtful! Obviously, we decided this was the job for us and we wrote a letter applying to be part of the crew. The week has 
ended with us writing our own Weddell Sea poems.  



 

SURREY HALF  

BARNSBURY RUNNERS OUT IN FORCE 

A big well done to all our Barnsbury children (and any 

parents!) who took part in the Surrey Half event last 

Sunday! A number of Barnsbury children from a 

range of year groups challenged themselves to com-

plete the kids 2km course, and should be very proud 

of their efforts and determination. All of the children 

were exceptionally happy with their achievements - 

which was a delight to behold.   

In addition, there was a strong contingent of past 

Barnsbury runners, showing their continued commit-

ment to athletics.  We are super proud of everyone 

who participated in this run.  

For those children and adults who wish to get train-

ing - the next Surrey Half event (kids 2km, 5km and 

half marathon distances available) is set to take place 

on Sunday 16th March - something to aim for!  

 

Fun Phonics Activities 

Hello, I'm Miss Paice and I will be posting some fun ideas of phonics activities you could do at home 

with your children to help support their learning.  

This is a super easy one!   I used chalk to write out set 2 sounds on the floor and then I called out 

the sounds, in no particular order, for the child find and run to. This can be adapted to whichever level 

of phonics your child is at.  

Enjoy! 






















